

The Jesus Inside - November 5, 2017

Listening to the Holy Spirit and Knowing His Voice

Pastor Richie Cayabyab

Ice Breaker: From a scale of 1-10 and 10 being the highest. How do you rate yourself of being a good listener? Explain why?

- 1. What was one thing that spoke to you the most, from this week's message?
- 2. Have a few people share their story about listening and hearing the voice of the Holy Spirit in 3 minutes or less, and what change took place in your life?
- 3. What are some practical ways to help you listen and hear the voice of the Holy Spirit? Please share. (Hint: God's Word, God's people, Prayer)
- 4. Have someone read Read John 14:16-17 & John 16:13-14. In these 2 chapters The Holy Spirit was described as the Spirit of Truth that will guide you (as a Helper) into all truths. What does that mean to you? What truths has he been guiding you?
- 5. Read James 1:22, Luke 11:28 & Mark 4:24. To know Him is to listen to Him and to listen to Him is to Obey (Follow) Him. How does this apply to you? What he is asking you to do?
- 6. Baptism of the Holy Spirit is us asking God to empower us through the releasing of the gifts of the Holy Spirit so we can serve the body and accomplish what God has called us to do and to bring honor and glory to his name! Read 1 Cor 12:7-11 Spend a few minutes praying for people who wants the Baptism of Holy Spirit, laying hands on them if they are comfortable as you pray.

Spend a few minutes talking about the **Community Transformation Grants**. Your group can apply for a grant up to \$500 for the fall LifeGroup Session. Applications can be found at www.gccnh.com/grant In the next couple of week you should be turning in your grant requests.

Operation Christmas Child is upon us again. Make sure you pick up your Christmas Boxes in the Lobby of the church, so you can show Jesus' love this Christmas to a child who would not get presents otherwise.

Pray: Ask God for an openness and a fresh move of the Holy Spirit. Invite the Holy Spirit to have His way in your life and in the life of the church.

I would love some feedback on how your groups are going. Please send me a quick e-mail mark@gccnh.com to give me some feedback. We will be scheduling a zoom call soon, be on the lookout for an upcoming date.